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Leah Brock <brockl@reno.gov>

RE: RTC Comments on Vintage at Redfield
2 messages

Xuan Wang <XWang@rtcwashoe.com> Tue, Dec 20, 2022 at 8:43 AM
To: "wisemane@reno.gov" <wisemane@reno.gov>
Cc: Daniel Doenges <DDoenges@rtcwashoe.com>, "brockl@reno.gov" <brockl@reno.gov>

Elaine,

We have additional comments from our Transit Department regarding the trip reduction program:

Please ask the developer to contact Scott Miklos, Trip Reduction Analyst, at 775-335-1920 or smiklos@rtcwashoe.com to discuss implementing a Bus Pass Subsidy Program to
assist the residents with transportation options, which is part of the RTC Smart Trips Program. Mr. Miklos can assist with providing information on the RTC Smart Trips Program
which includes providing materials with specific transportation options for residents which will also help reduce the pollution and congestion in the region and promote transit.

We would also like to meet with the developer to discuss additional ways to promote transit use for the tenants. Thank you!

Xuan

From: Xuan Wang
Sent: Thursday, December 15, 2022 4:41 PM
To: 'wisemane@reno.gov' <wisemane@reno.gov>
Cc: Daniel Doenges <DDoenges@rtcwashoe.com>; Jeffrey Wilbrecht <jwilbrecht@rtcwashoe.com>
Subject: RTC Comments on Vintage at Redfield

Elaine,

Here are the comments from the RTC on the Vintage at Redfield development. Please let me know if you have any questions. Thanks!

Improve the EBL turn pocket if possible
Improve accessibility such as RRFB’s and lighting at the intersection of Baker/Redfield, as there will be quite a few who will be crossing to get to Sam’s Club or Walmart.
This area does not currently have adjacent transit service; however, RTC Washoe Transit Optimization Plan Strategies(TOPS) recommends a route to be established
traveling through this area in future years. We recommend a medium-sized pad on Baker Ln northbound after Redfield Pkwy.
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Leah Brock <brockl@reno.gov> Tue, Dec 20, 2022 at 10:23 AM
To: daneo@me.com

Please review and address the comments from RTC.
[Quoted text hidden]
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December 23, 2022 
 
 
  
City of Reno 
Planning and Development Division 
PO Box 11130 
Reno, NV 89520-0027 
 
RE: Vintage at Redfield; 024-055-31  
 Major Deviation; LDC23-00031 
  
Dear City of Reno Staff: 
 
The Washoe County Health District, Environmental Health Services Division (WCHD) has reviewed 
the above referenced project. 
 
1. The WCHD does not have any concerns related to this application for the major deviations as 

submitted.   
 

2. The parcel of the proposed project will be required to be served by community water and 
sewerage systems. 

 
3. The WCHD provided written comments on the project as a whole on December 15, 2022, 

addressed to Mrs. Elaine Wiseman with the City of Reno. 
 
If you have any questions or would like clarification regarding the foregoing, please contact James 
English, EHS Supervisor at jenglish@washoecounty.us regarding all Health District comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
James English, REHS, CP-FS 
EHS Supervisor 
Environmental Health Services 
Washoe County Health District 

 




